
 

Report to Congregation Council for March 2020 
Trinity Lutheran Church Worship Team 

 

Worship Team met on February 21, 2020. 

 
Worship Budget 2020 
How we will live within a smaller budget: 
Easter balloons will be cut back to have enough to display in the gathering space and distribute 
to children as they leave services and not used to decorate unless we receive enough 
contributions through flower sales. 
Steve, Stephanie, Jane will talk to advertise altar flower opportunities to the congregation in 
hopes of increasing the amount we add to that fund.  
Jane will talk to Paul about the Altar Guild expense for dry cleaning and new linens. 
 
Decorations 
Black veils went up for Ash Wednesday then changed to purple for Lent. 
 
Altar Care 
Altar care workers will now check that fonts are filled with water since there is not always a 
sexton present on Sunday mornings. 
 
Ushers 
AED training is underway. All three trainings are being led by Chuck Herold. Bob was asked to 
see that pictures and an article are prepared for Trinity Parish. 
 
Pastors 
Pr. Brock has continued the weekly prayer list. Steve has some ideas for including a contact by 
postcard or phone call to each household as their names come up on the list.  
Pr. Brock gave us a brief history of how we began using de-alcoholized wine as part of his 
recommendation to return to alcoholized wine. The pastors will consider this for the near 
future. 
Security—another keypad has been added to the Chestnut Street door. 
 
Frequency of Worship Team meeting times 
We will continue to schedule four meeting times a year, January, May, August, October. We will 
continue to email as needed for discussion of items that cannot wait until the next meeting. All 
meetings are at 3pm on the third Wednesday of the month unless agreed upon otherwise. 
Meetings through 2021 are  
May 20, 2020   August 19, 2020  October 21, 2020 
January 20, 2021  May 19, 2021   August 18, 2021 October 20, 
2021 
 
Next Meeting: May 20, 2020, 3:00, Room 227 


